

## **TRIMSARAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

### **Meeting October 25<sup>th</sup> .2021**

#### **Minutes of the Meeting**

**Apologies:** - Naomi Wilmot, Huw Jones

**Present:** - As per register

#### **Min 5215**

There were declaration from all councillors that they were members of Trimsaran Village forum but that was on a personal and not a prejudicious nature. Minutes of the September 27<sup>th</sup> 2021 meeting were read and unanimously resolved to be a true record.

#### **Min 5216 Minutes Arising**

1. 5207 (2) Lane behind Garden Suburbs has an issue with fly tipping
2. 5207 (6) KB. To speak with the Police authority in relation to speeding.
3. 5209 (2) KB to make enquiries in relation to traffic order being activated.
4. 5209 (4) KB informed the meeting that the crossing patrol officer was off for one day only and returned the following day.
5. The clerk informed the meeting that the wall mounted Tommy had been purchased and was awaiting its arrival.

#### **Min 5217 Financial Report**

The clerk presented the following documents.

The Community Councils Accounts for the months of October 2021. And the Precept spend for Q2 – Project payment entered incorrectly into General Administration column , should have been entered into Project column clerk made the necessary adjustment on the Q2 document

Council recommended that the reports be accepted

#### **Min 5218 County Councillors Report**

1. Woodland near Ffos Las had been placed in auction but then withdrawn
2. Helen – from Pobol Bach has asked if any member of the Community Council would like to become a member of the Bobol Bach Committee it would involve around four meetings a year. After some deliberation Catherine Lloyd- Jenkins agreed to become a member and Alma Davies stated that she would give it some thought and will advise Helen of her decision.
3. Sally Bonnell is developing an application for a grant to enable an update development of the web site and include a community Wi-Fi system.

### **Min 5219 Planning 7a**

PL/02821 – No objections received regarding this application

The clerk introduced through the Chairs consent a planning consultation document PL/02666 a proposed detached garage and proposed new dormer windows to existing bungalow at 64 Heol Waun y Clun Trimsaran SA17 4BS

After some deliberation on the application and looking at the proposed plan the councillors made several observations and instructed the clerk to make objections to the application on the following grounds

1. The garage looks large and it has the potential at a later date to be turned into a residential dwelling.
2. Councillors also expressed their concerns to the already extensive excavation work carried out at the property which has to date no retaining wall in place where mountain road enters close to the property, undermining the road at that point making the road with the current weather conditions we are having at a high risk of producing a land slide.

### **Min 5220 Item 7b**

It was agreed to make a contribution of twenty five pounds to the Carmarthenshire YFC

### **Min 5221 Item 7c**

It was agreed after some deliberation to adopt the Model Local Resolution Protocol for Community and Town Councils document sent by One Voice Wales, document to be kept on file.

### **Min 5222 Item 7d**

The clerk informed the meeting that he had received a letter from Llanelli Town Council informing that no official invitation would be made to the council in regards to the Remembrance Day service on Sunday 14<sup>th</sup> November 2021 at Llanelli Cenotaph, but if we wished to lay a wreath at the Cenotaph the area would be accessible to the public following the conclusion of the ceremony at approximately 11:30a.m

### **Min 5223 Item 7e**

It was agreed after some deliberation to make a donation of twenty five pounds towards the annual Remembrance service refreshments.

### **Min 5224 Item 7f**

Request for a donation towards the running of the Pantomime this year was after some deliberation agreed. The Council would contribute two hundred pounds toward it.

**Min5225**

The next meeting of the Council was confirmed as being on Monday November 22<sup>nd</sup>. 2021 at 18:30hrs.

**Min 5226**

Alma Davies and Bethan Walters announced that they would not be available for the next meeting.

**Min 5227**

The meeting concluded at 20.15hrs.

I certify that the foregone minutes are a true and accurate record thereof.

Signed.....  
(Chairperson)